                                                          BELTON PARISH COUNCIL
                                                                                                                                                                       Ref…26/12
Minutes of the Meeting of Belton Parish Council held on 16th October 2012 in Belton Public Hall.

Present:  Cllrs. Mr. D. Neale Chairman
                        Mr. K. Bell,  Mrs. K. Davies, Mr. L.A. Drury, Mr. A.G. Ferris, Ms. G. Greensitt, Mr. N. Mattu (7.15pm), 
                        Mr. W.E. Pryce, Mrs. E.M. Redfern,  Mr. D.G.E. Ripley, Mr. R. White, Mrs. M. Worrall.
                        Four  members of the public. 

Apologies for Absence:  None. 

Public Forum: Mrs. Bland recounted the recent attempted burglary incident. Cllr. Bell said that two police officers came to see him and they had suggested the Clerk write to Inspector Rutty about the incident. The matter was raised also at last NAT’s meeting. Mr. Stead said that people were travelling from  Haxey to No. 3 Ashtree Close and going in even though it is boarded up. It was thought that the flats were being held for ex prisoners and under 24 year olds in care.
1. Talk by Mr. Sandford  from Sandtoft Tiles.
     Mr. Sandford , accompanied by Mr. Thompson (Operations Manager for Concrete Plant) said that since 2008 the 

     company had been jointly owned by the Oldridge family (25%) and Wienberger of Austria (75%). The group had 230 

     factories with 16 in UK and they were not aware of any complaints from the community. They said that all of the 

     electricity used came from renewable sources and that willow was actually grown at Sandtoft and they expected to be 

     totally sufficient in water by 2015. They were aware of the weight restrictions on Westgate/Sandtoft roads and all of 

     their hauliers had been made aware of this. Cllr. Greensitt asked if their was a fund for supporting local issues. There

     was (Links to Humanity) but at present, in the UK this only extended to providing materials. Cllr. Ripley said that the

     last time anyone from the Company had come to a meeting was when they wanted  to extend the site, they said that they 

     had sold a piece of land to Delta Salvage. Cllr. Ripley than ked them for gifting a football pitch to Belton. Cllr. Davies

    asked if they warned their drivers and sales staff to tell hauliers about the weight restrictions and they did. She said that 

    one Monday she had followed at truck on Westgate Road which entered their yard at 9.45am. She was told that all 

    drivers were told that there was access to the yards before 6.45am. The Council was told that there were 105 people on 

    site, 58 of whom worked in the factory and they had 1 mechanical apprentice. It was agreed that rather than set up a 

    committee, that the Company would liaise with the Clerk if anything needed to be discussed. The Chairman thanked Mr. 

    Sandford and Mr. Thompson for attending.

2.  Declarations of Interest..

     None.
3. Approval & Signing of Minutes of the Meeting held 18th September 2012.

    After amending item 10 to read £4100 for stock fencing and £2000 for ditches. the minutes were approved and signed by  
    the Chairman.
4.  Matters Arising from Minutes of the  Meeting held 18th September 2012.

     Re 12 (2) Police had been to see problem.
     Re 6 (c) Westgate Road so bad cyclists afraid to use it.

5. Reports by Councillors and Clerk.

    Mrs. Buckley had received a call that flowers and vases thrown over wall at Churchyard. I went up few days later no 

    sign. Articles regarding Ragwort. Pet food factory fined for illegal dumping of dog biscuits. Report re land at Belshaw 

    Lane- e-mail sent to wrong address. Post box at Bracon has now got a plaque. The owner of the Old Blacksmiths Shop 

    was going to erect the Pinfold Sign. Cllr. Bell said that potholes on High Street had been filled in but many more had 

    been missed. Cllr. Pryce said the pavement outside 52 High Street damaged. 
                                                                                                                                                                         Ref…27/12   

6. Police Matters/Anti Social Behaviour .   
    Roy Hindmarsh had done some site visits regarding complaints made. 20mph speed limit at school being changed.  

    Regarding parking near School, it was suggested that double yellow lines were needed next to the “bollards” as HGV’s 
    had difficulty getting passed  parked cars.
7. Correspondence.
 a) North Lincs – Planning  2012/0838 paddocks on Turbary now withdrawn.     

     b) Mrs. Bentham – Complaint about moles and rabbits in Churchyard and suggests fencing. 

     c) North Lincs – Siting of dog bins etc.

     d) Epworth Mechanic’s Institute – Exhibition 20/10/2012.

     e) Michael Smith – Copy of letter sent to Cllr. Redfern about Westgate Road.                                                                                                                                                                   

     f) North Lincs – Parking at School.
     g) North Lincs  – Diseased tree on Pinfold .
     h) Skipton-East Lancs Rail Action - Newsletters.

     i) CPRE – Countrywise newsletter.

     j) Playing Field - Newsletter.         
8.  Applications for Planning Permission.

      2012/1085  59 Sandtoft Road,  lower kerb – Full Planning. 

      2012/1099  Fields Farm, Beltoft, prior approval to erect agricultural building.

      2012/1129  Pasuda Buildings, Industrial Estate, erect single storey extension – Full Planning.

      2012/1134  Medley Farm, Carrhouse Road, change use of farm shed to shop and café area – Full Planning. 

There were no objections to the above four applications.
      2012/1135  Battlefield Stud, erect residential annex – Full Planning.

TheParish Council objected to the above application. Firstly, it is not an annex (ie a building attached to another) but a building separated from the main house and could therefore in future be sold as a separate dwelling. It is in open countryside and North Lincs Council have refused previous applications on this site on this basis. Should planning permission be granted, the Parish Council would like a condition imposed that this "annex" must always be used by the occupiers of the main building.
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      2012/1161  Central Garage, install ATM machine – Full Planning.

      2012/1162  All Saints Church, re-roof north aisle & north slope of chancel in stainless steel – Full Planning

   There were no objections to the above two applications.
 Plans received After Agenda Sent Out.
2012/1131  Temple Gardens,  minor amendment to 2008/1328 to install dormer windows – Full Planning.

 2012/1194  Woods Farm, erect replacement dwelling & demolish existing – Full Planning.
2012/1195  Sandtoft Roof Tiles,  erect lean-to building on side of shed – Full Planning.

There were no objections to the above three applications.
                                                                                                                                                                                                     Ref…28/12   
Decisions by North Lincs Council:   

      2012/0897  Crown Inn, extension   – Passed.

      2012/0959  Wilson’s Commercials, change of use to repair vehicles etc  – Passed.     

9. Accounts for Payment.

      The following accounts were approved for payment.

       101216  CPRE                                                              annual subscription                  £29.00

  10.  Consider/Approve Purchase of  New Liner for Litter Bin at Grey Green.

         Cost £58.80 plus vat including delivery. Resolved, to purchase new liner.
  11.  Consider/Approve Annual Maintenance Contract for Dealing With Moles in Churchyard.  

          Resolved, to enter into a maintenance contract although there was one vote against the motion.  
  12.  Consider Extra Work Regarding New Notice Board.

           It was thought that this may be solved by placing a planter underneath the board. Cllr. Redfern to see if North Lincs 

           could supply one.
  13. Consider/Approve Options for Tree Inspection at Churchyard. 

         Resolved to go for annual inspection by climbing for £280.00 plus vat plus numbering and tagging individual trees for

         £140.00 plus vat.
14. Consider Parish Affairs and Other Items of an Urgent Nature.

     1) Consider cancelling order for notice board at Public Hall if no progress made..
     2) Tree down at Grey Green .
     3) Lights out – Nos. 17 & 18 High Street plus two others and 6 Jeffrey Lane..
     4) Next Agenda Belshaw Wood..
     5) Next Agenda Support for Belton Wheelbarrow Race.
     6) Skips blocking footpath at Battlefield Stud .
     7) Nettles at Glebe Paddock.
     8) Order Wreath for Remembrance Sunday.
     9) Lights Outside Zebra Crossing not Installed.
   10) Complain to Chief Executive  re Thornlea.

   11) Inform Andrea Brocklebank that it was Natural Paving who removed the trees at Sandtoft .

   12) Delta Salvage entrance now to left  of site &JCB cut down two trees – two silver birch planted.
   13) What happened about 250 free trees.
   14) Get quote for repairing roads on Belton Fields.

   15) What is happening re Sir Solomon – waiting for insurance company. 

   16) What is happening about Steer Arms – Probate?

   17) Find out who owns 104 High Street.

The meeting closed at 8.26 pm.

